The January 26 workshop is titled “Technical Criteria Related to Load Profiling”.  As such it must consider the uses to which load profiles will be put.  

The June workshop addressed the development of profiles to be used to generate nominal hourly usage for small customers (up to 20 kW; this limit was later raised to 50 kW). Decision  97-10-086  indicates that the key driver in the evaluation of profiling methods was their use in scheduling, in order to minimize Unaccounted-For Energy.

The June workshop did not address the appropriate criteria for load profiles to be used in calculating an averaged CTC, because such a CTC computation was not mandated until the issuance of D. 97-08-056.  

The UDCs’ load profiles are significantly over-averaged for this purpose.  For example, the Workshop Report indicates that PG&E load profiles are based on three-year averages of consumption.  That results in overly-flat profiles, artificially inflating “CTC headroom” and CTC rates.  As a consequence, customers choosing direct access (real or virtual) are consistently and unfairly penalized.  In general one might argue that profiles to be used for CTC computation should be based on the consumption of a typical customer, rather than the diversified load of a group.

The agenda for the Jan. 26 workshop should make specific allowance for the discussion of criteria for load profiles for classes including customers greater than 50 kW, that will primarily be used for the computation of the averaged CTC.

